
REPUBLIC OF MAURITIUS

Ministry of Public Service and Administrative Reforms
Circular Letter No.14 of 2025
E/1 95/1 1/01

10 March 2025

From: Senior Chief Executive, Ministry of Public Service and Administrative Reforms

To: Supervising Officers in charge Ministries/Departments

Release of Staff

In the context of the State Visit of His Excellency Shri Narendra Modi, Prime
Minister of the Republic of India on the occasion of the National Day, measures are being
taken to ease the traffic flow for the smooth conveyance of delegates.

2. Accordingly, it has been decided that Public Officers will exceptionally be released
at 14 00 hrs on Tuesday 1 1 March 2025.

3. You are requested to make necessary arrangements and inform Parastatal
Organisations and Local Authorities falling under the aegis of your Ministry/Department.

a’ C. R. Seewooruthun (Mrs)
- Senior Chief Executive

Copy to: Secretary to Cabinet and Head of the Civil Service
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